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Meeting Agenda

BYS Board Meeting – Monday August 26, 2013
	August 26, 2013
	Meeting Minutes
	BYS Board



	Present:
	       
	      
	

	
	   FORMCHECKBOX 
 Tobkin, Amy
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
  Long-Voelkner, Kurt
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
  Sweeney, Dee

	
	   FORMCHECKBOX 
 Meyers, Jamiee
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
   Morin, Craig
	      Booth, Steve

	
	   FORMCHECKBOX 
 Jernigan, Cindi
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
   Ricci, Mark
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
  Maxwell, Clint


Guests: Jason Stanoch
Meeting Called to Order at 6:32 pm by Long-Voelkner
Topic:
Agenda
 
Please add a discussion about the Rec Grant to the agenda. 

Topic:
Approval of July 2013 Minutes

Motion: 
Motion to accept the submitted minutes by Tobkin; seconded by Ricci: motion carried by unanimous voice vote. 

Topic:
Treasurer’s Report
Report:
Our current balance is $53,149.03. Tobkin distributed copies of the Profit and Loss July 16th-August 21st. Tobkin also distributed the same Profit and Loss with a breakdown of classes so that board members could view a more detailed look at expenses and income per program such as United, Extreme, and Recreational Soccer. The P and L showed a partial refund of the registration for the Blaine Tournament when teams did not get to complete a minimum of three games. The current Balance Sheet as of August 21, 2013 was also distributed.
Motion
Motion to accept the Treasurer’s Report by Jernigan and seconded by Sweeney: motion carried by unanimous voice vote. 
Topic:
2013 Coaches’ Report
Report:
Toward emailed out to all board members before the meeting the 2013 Coaches’ Report as he was unable to attend the August BYS meeting. Board members discussed feedback received from this year’s coaches including a request for more training opportunities. Most teams had success at their level of play. 
Topic:

2013 in Review
 Report:
Long-Voelkner commented on the success of the club including the increase in participants of the second year of the Bemidji Blowout. The club added several more Extreme Teams for the 2013 season. He also noted that we now have a fundraising marketing committee who is moving forward with efforts to both raise funds and recognition of the club. The club has made major efforts to stabilize our finances for the future.
Topic:

Board Elections


Long-Voelkner nominated Jason Stanoch to the Board; seconded by Maxwell: motion passed by unanimous voice vote. Nomination of Long-Voelkner to an additional term by Sweeney; seconded by Jernigan: motion passed by unanimous voice vote. Ricci nominated Jernigan to a year term as at that time she will have met her maximum consecutive years on the board. Motion seconded by Sweeney; motion passed by unanimous voice vote. 

Topic:

Fall Rec Coordinator Update

Report:
Morin reported that registrations are trickling in 50+ at this time. He will inform the coaches that they will need to go on to the McDowell website to perform a background check after September 1st to coincide with the MYSA year. All coaches have attended training. We need to start recruiting a Spring Rec coordinator now. The session would be for 6 weeks beginning at 6pm at the BYS Soccer Complex. 
Topic:

Marketing Update
Report:
Jamiee Meyers reported that the sign sponsorship campaign will resume. It has been two years since an effort has been made for sponsorship. She asked for Board members to let her know which businesses they would be willing to follow up with. Meyers reported that she now has a Soccer Ball committee comprised of Pete Paquette, Clint Maxwell, Amy Nelson, Kelly Schoover, Robin Harris and Dee Sweeney. The event will be an adult only event with a ticket covering two adult meals, four drinks, and a chance at a major raffle item.
Topic:

Need to Fill Webmaster and Field Coordinator Positions.

With Booth stepping down as of the annual meeting, BYS needs to fill the roles of both Webmaster and Field Coordinator for the club. Deborah Stanoch will take on the role of Webmaster. We still need to recruit a Field Coordinator.
Topic:

Miscellaneous

Tobkin reminded Board members that they will need to do their 2014 season background check on the McDowell website after September 2013. With the 2014 team selection announced Tobkin is looking at billing to occur in October and March so that all registration fees are paid before the first tournament. Financial Aid forms will be available on the website. Jernigan distributed last year’s form and except for a change of submission date the form will be kept the same. 
Topic:

BYS Budget
Report:
Tobkin distributed a draft of this year’s BYS Budget. A discussion regarding having all coaching committee members receive payment resulted in additional fund being budgeted for that line item. A motion was made to accept the revised budget by Jernigan. Motion seconded by Sweeney; motion carried by unanimous voice vote.  
Topic:

MYSA vs. USSF: Tabled until September Board Meeting

Topic:
Expense Reimbursement Form: Tabled until September Board Meeting

Topic:
Rec Grant Update: Tabled until September Board Meeting

The September 23, 2013 Board Meeting will be held 6:30 at the Marketplace Conference Room.
 Motion:
Morin moved to adjourn the meeting; the motion was seconded by Sweeney; the motion carried by unanimous voice vote.
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